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MUNICIPAL ELECTION YEAR

Council elections across Newfoundland
and Labrador will be held this September.
Any person is qualified to be nominated
for a position on council providing they
reach the following criteria:

. Is a Canadian Citizen of the full
age of 18 years
. Is a resident for a period of six(6)

months before nomination day
either in the municipality or in an

area that on election day is part of

the municipality

. Is not in arrears of taxes or other
charges payable to the
municipality.

This would be a great opportunity to give
back to your community. Please think
about putting your name on a ballot!!

SUMMER STUDENT
EMPLOYMENT PROGRAM

Council is pleased to announce that the
summer student employment program is
underway. Hired this summer are:

Timothy Curlew, Timothy Reid, Devon
Janes, Josh Gillard, Wendy Reid, Cora-Lee
Reid, and Kelsey Curlew.

Congratulation’s students and keep up the
good work.

RCMP-FNI SUMMER STUDENT

The RCMP - FNI Summer students in
conjunction with the Summer Recreation
Program would like to welcome all youth
to take part in the RCMP-FNI Summer
Student Bike Rodeo!! The Rodeo will start
at 1:00 p.m. on August 4", at the Reidville
Community Hall. Please bring your bike
and helmet for a fun day of biking safety.
There will be loot bags and draws for
prizes. Come and have lots of fun while

CANADA DAY CELEBRATION

The Reidville town council would like to
thank everyone for coming out to help
celebrate Canada’s Birthday. A thank you
also goes out to the Recreation Committee
and the other volunteers who helped out to
make this event a big success.
Congratulations to the winners of the best
decorated bikes and strollers.

REIDVILLE COME HOME YEAR

The long awaited week-long celebration
is here and gone and it was an
outstanding success. The Reidville town
council would like to extend a huge
congratulation to the organizing
committee and the other countless
volunteers for a job well done.

SUMMER RECREATION
PROGRAM FOR YOUTH

The regular summer recreation program
for youth from preschool to age 12 is
scheduled to be held this year from
Monday, July 27" until Friday, August
7" from 1-3 pm, Monday to Friday daily
at the Reidville Community Hall. This
program promotes physical activity,
social interaction and a safe environment
for children to play. There will be no
carge for the program this year

Rngiqfrﬂﬁnn forms can be pi(\]{aﬂd up-a

the office prior to the start date, or you
may wait until Monday to register your
child. For more information, please
contact the council office from 9 am to 3
pm daily.

MERCHANDISE

There are still DVD’s, cookbooks and
other merchandise remaining from the
come home year celebration. These items
are for sale at the town office.

RENTAL PRICES

As of September 1, 2009 the rental prices
for the community hall will be as listed:

- Weddings - $275.00

- Showers with kitchen - $75.00

- Showers without kitchen - $50.00

- Birthday parties with kitchen - $75.00
-Birthday parties without kitchen- $50.00
- Basement - $50.00

There will be no refund as the cleaning
will be done by the recreation committee
after each function.

PERMITS

Council would like to advise residents
that it is necessary to get a general repairs
permit for repairs such as shingles,
siding, windows, etc. If you are not sure
if you require a permit please call the
office.



SPECIAL GREETINGS!
Birthdays:
Date Name Age
July 14 Justin Curlew 22
July 14 Jeremy Curlew 22
July 14 Shawn Janes 45
July 16 Rebecca Janes 10
July 17 Aubrey Janes 91
July 18 Colleen Janes 16
July 18 Louise Pittman 66
July 20 Terrance Curlew 14
July 25 Shirley MacDonald 55
July 25 Diane MacDonald ?
July 25 Bradley Matchim 5
July 30 Jessica Lush 22
July 31 Earl Reid ?
July 31 Todd Anstey 43
Aug 2 Edward Pinksen ?
Aug 4 Doug Hiscock :
Aug 9 Wilfred Hutchings — 91
Aug 9 Trina King ?
Aug 10 Raymond Curlew 79
Anniversaries:
Date Name Years

July 8 Crystal & Desmond Major 9
July 16 Debbie & Oscar Hiscock 32
July 27 Hazel & Willie Reid 36
Aug 9 Irene & Raymond Curlew 29

TAX COLLECTION

THE DUE DATE FOR TOWN TAXES IS
FAST APPROACHING...PLEASE CHECK
YOUR RECORDS AND ENSURE THAT
YOUR ACCOUNT IS PAID IN FULL.

As of July 5, 2009 the

town’s collection rate

for 2009 stands at \\\
78.38%. Compared ™
with the same time
last year, the town’s
collection rate is down from 85.39%

Council would like to sincerely thank
residents who have been diligent with the
payment of their account

To those residents in arrears and not
honoring agreements, please note that
further action is being taken!

THANK YOU

The recreation committee would like to
extend a huge thank you to the come
home year committee for the donation of
two barbeques and a freezer.

BREAK-IN

There was a break-in at the community
hall on July 9". A window and a door
were destroyed and a substantial amount

of alcohol was stolen. This incident is
still under investigation, so if anyone
has any information that may help
please contact the town office or the
RCMP.

FRIENDLY REMINDER TO
HORSE OWNERS

Any rider on a horse is asked to be very
conscious of horse droppings on the
town’s roadways. If you are traveling
on the many hay fields in our town, this
is not such a concern - however while
riding on any streets in our town,
council would appreciate it if you
cleaned up behind your animal. These
beautiful creatures are a pleasure to
look at and Reidville is the home of
many - however their droppings can be
both a nuisance and a safety hazzard as
walkers are forced to walk around it as
they travel the town’s roadways.
Please keep our town, clean, green and

happy.

WIDOWS GARDEN PARTY

There will be a widow’s garden party at
the house of Jean Young at 50
Elizabeth Avenue, Deer Lake, on
Saturday, July 25, 2009. Please bring
your lawn chair!

YOUTH ACCOMPLISHMENTS

Congratulations to our Graduates:

Morgan
Reid

Perry

__-"r'-‘ '-.':.!
Martin

If there is any item you would like printed in

the Youth Accomplishments section, please

feel free to contact the council office at your
convenience.

FOR SALE

The recreation committee is selling the
old windows that came out of the
community hall. If you are interested
call a member of the committee.

DVD’S AVAILABLE

community hall is asked to please
have the stoppers removed, the labels
on, everything rinsed out, and
nothing crushed. This would be
greatly appreciated!

ELECTIONS

The recreation committee will be
holding its Election of Officers on
Sunday, September 20, 2009 at 4:00
p.m. at the community hall. If
anyone is interested in joining this
committee, this is a great opportunity
to do so.

A LITTLE CHUCKLE

The Boy and the Frog

1. A boy was walking along one day
when a frog called out to him and said,
"If you kiss me, Il turn into a
beautiful princess." He bent over,
picked up the frog and put it in his
pocket.

The frog spoke up from inside the
pocket and said, "If you kiss me and
turn me back into a princess, I'll stay
with you forever. I'll do all

your homework and do your chores!"
The boy took the frog out, looked at
it and put it back into his pocket.

The frog spoke again, "What's
wrong? I've told you I'm a beautiful
princess, and that I'll stay with you
forever and do all your chores.

Why won't you kiss me?"

The boy said, "Sure chores and
homework stink; but akissing a girl...
that's gross!"

WATER CONSERVATION

The Town of Deer Lake are asking
the residents of Deer Lake and
Reidville to conserve water to get a
jump on what is usually a concern in
mid to later summer.

Anyone interested in purchasing a
DVD of the Come Home Year
celebration call Mary at 635-5257.
These DVD’s have to be pre-ordered
and pre-paid.

RECYCLING

Anyone dropping off recyclables at the

EMERGENCY NUMBERS
Doctor on Call.............. 1-800-261-0741
Fire Alarm.....cococrieeennciccnnnneennnenes 635-5600
| 2UG3L7 1 N 635-2173
Ambulance.......coeerrieennciiieninennnnn 635-3020
NF Power.....ccceeeeeereccnnnnee 1-800-474-5711

............................. 635-5232
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